
 

 

  
 

June 1, 2023, 1:00-3:30 PM 
This meeting will be held virtually via WebEx. 

 

Click Here to Join Meeting Remotely via WebEx 

Meeting # (Access Code): 2426 002 3569   Meeting Password: qFFFtbV3r54 

Dial in (Phone):  +1 517-466-2023 (US Toll)   +1 866-692-4530 (US Toll Free) 

Remote Conference Captioning Link: 
https://www.streamtext.net/player?event=HamiltonRelayRCC-0601-VA3911 

 
 

 
I. Welcome and Announcements   1:00 

II. CHIPAC Business   1:05-1:10 

A. Review/approval of minutes from March 2 meeting 
B. Membership update 

III. Virginia Medicaid Unwinding Update   1:10-1:40 
Jessica Annecchini, Senior Policy Advisor, Administration 

IV. DMAS Language and Disability Access   1:40-2:00 
Montserrat Serra, DMAS Civil Rights Coordinator 

V. Partnership for Petersburg and Maternal-Child Health   2:00-2:30  
Kim Moulden, DMAS Health Care Services Division 

VI. New DMAS Resources for Legislators   2:30-2:35  
Will Frank, Senior Advisor for Legislative Affairs 

VII. Committee Discussion of Legislative and Policy Priorities   2:35-3:00  

VIII. Agenda for September 7 CHIPAC Meeting   3:00-3:05  

IX. Public Comment   3:05-3:10  
 
 

 
Reasonable accommodations will be provided upon request for persons with disabilities  

or limited English proficiency. Please notify the DMAS Civil Rights Coordinator at  
(804) 482-7269, or at civilrightscoordinator@dmas.virginia.gov, at least five (5) business days prior 

to the meeting to make arrangements. 

https://covaconf.webex.com/covaconf/j.php?MTID=m8d253395888cabbac9d2975377647919
https://www.streamtext.net/player?event=HamiltonRelayRCC-0601-VA3911
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Meeting Minutes 

March 2, 2023 
 

A quorum of the full Committee attended the meeting at the Department of Medical 
Assistance Services (DMAS) offices at 600 East Broad Street, Richmond. A WebEx option 

was also available for members of the public to attend virtually. 

The following CHIPAC members were present in person: 
• Sara Cariano, Chair   Virginia Poverty Law Center 
• Shelby Gonzales   Center on Budget and Policy Priorities 
• Emily Griffey    Voices for Virginia’s Children 
• Dr. Susan Brown   American Academy of Pediatrics, Virginia Chapter 
• Heidi Dix    Virginia Association of Health Plans 
• Michael Muse   Virginia League of Social Services Executives 
• Hanna Schweitzer   Dept. of Behavioral Health and Developmental    

                                                       Services 
• Irma Blackwell   Virginia Department of Social Services 
• Kelly Cannon    Virginia Hospital and Healthcare Association 
• Ali Faruk     Families Forward Virginia 
• Alexandra Javna   Virginia Department of Education 
• Jeff Lunardi    Joint Commission on Health Care 
• Jennifer Macdonald   Virginia Department of Health 
• Martha Crosby   Virginia Community Healthcare Association 

   
The following CHIPAC members sent a substitute to attend in person: 

• Freddy Mejia (Emily King)  The Commonwealth Institute for Fiscal Analysis 
• Michael Cook   Board of Medical Assistance Services 

(Dr. Kannan Srinavasan) 
 

The following CHIPAC members attended virtually in accordance with the committee’s 
remote participation policy: 

• Emily Roller    Virginia Health Care Foundation 
(Denise Daly Konrad) 
 

The following CHIPAC members were not present:         
• Dr. Tegwyn Brickhouse  VCU Health 
• Dr. Nathan Webb   Medical Society of Virginia 
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I. Welcome – Sara Cariano, CHIPAC Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:06 p.m. 
Cariano welcomed committee members and members of the public and announced 
that the meeting was being recorded. Attendance was taken by roll call. 

 
II. CHIPAC Business 

 
A. Review and approval of minutes from December 8 meeting – Committee 

members reviewed draft minutes from the December 8, 2022 meeting. Kelly 
Cannon (Virginia Hospital and Healthcare Association) made a motion to approve 
the minutes, Jeff Lunardi (Joint Commission on Health Care) seconded, and the 
Committee voted unanimously to approve the December 8 meeting minutes. 
 

B. Membership update – Cariano provided a brief update on committee 
membership. She explained that the committee currently has 19 members out of a 
statutory maximum of 20 and invited members to nominate potential candidates or 
submit ideas of member organizations that could be invited to join the committee. 

 
III. Continuous Coverage Unwinding & New Federal Legislation 

 
Unwinding Update – Jessica Annecchini, Senior Policy Advisor for Administration, 
DMAS 
Cariano introduced Jessica Annecchini, DMAS Senior Policy Advisor for 
Administration, to present on Virginia’s plans for the upcoming process of unwinding 
from the continuous coverage requirement. Annecchini explained that as one of 
several conditions of receiving a temporary federal match rate increase of 6.2 
percentage points under the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA), states 
have been required to maintain enrollment of individuals in Medicaid during the public 
health emergency (PHE). This is referred to as the continuous coverage requirement. 
The continuous coverage requirement applies to individuals enrolled in Medicaid as of 
March 18, 2020, or who were determined eligible on or after that date. The continuous 
coverage requirement has allowed people to retain Medicaid coverage and receive 
needed care during the pandemic.  
 
Annecchini explained that on December 29, 2022, the 2023 Consolidated 
Appropriations Act (CAA) passed. This federal legislation de-coupled the continuous 
coverage requirement for Medicaid from the COVID-19 federal PHE and outlined a 
process for the unwinding of continuous coverage. As a result, starting April 1, 2023, 
states will be required to redetermine eligibility for nearly all Medicaid enrollees. As of 
February 2023, Virginia will be responsible for redetermining the eligibility of 2,154,617 
members within 1,256,294 cases – one-third of all cases are expected to be 
redetermined automatically, with the remaining cases to be redetermined by local 
Departments of Social Services. DMAS is working to obtain vendor support to 
supplement local agency efforts. 
 
Annecchini explained that the CAA also ramps down the enhanced Federal Medical 
Assistance Percentage (FMAP), Virginia’s federal Medicaid match rate, over the 
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course of calendar year 2023. She stated that Virginia has received nearly $2.5 billion 
in additional federal funds throughout the pandemic. DMAS also received $15 million 
in American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funding to assist with unwinding-related work, 
including but not limited to system enhancements, temporary staffing, and 
communications/outreach. DMAS has requested an additional $20 million in ARPA 
funding and $3.3 million in general funds approval from the General Assembly in the 
2023 session to assist with redetermination efforts through the Cover Virginia vendor. 
 
Annecchini explained that historically, the Commonwealth has experienced churn, 
which is when enrollees reapply and regain coverage shortly after being terminated. 
She explained that, as a result of the continuous coverage requirement, during the 
PHE Virginia has not experienced the typical churn of Medicaid enrollees. Today over 
2 million individuals are enrolled in Virginia Medicaid, and at the end of the continuous 
coverage requirements, almost all of these individuals will require a redetermination. 
Enrollment growth has been the fastest among non-elderly, non-disabled adults, and 
slower among children and aged, blind, and disabled (ABD) eligibility groups. Post 
continuous coverage, roughly 14% of the state’s total Medicaid enrollees may lose 
coverage, and up to 4% of members may lose and regain coverage within one to six 
months of closure. The national average for coverage loss is around 20%. 
 
Annecchini presented an overview of the redetermination processing timeline. She 
explained that closures from redeterminations may not occur prior to the month after 
the continuous coverage requirement ends. Redeterminations will be initiated over a 
12-month period to ensure an even distribution of overdue renewals combined with 
currently due renewals, and a sustainable workload for local agencies in future years. 
In addition, CMS allows states an additional two months for all clean-up work in order 
to align with federal processing requirements. Full renewal processing will resume in 
mid-March 2023, although no closures may occur prior to April 30. In March and April 
2024 (months 13 and 14) clean-up and completion of outstanding unwinding issues 
will take place. In May 2024, regular work will resume. 
 
Annecchini explained actions the agency is taking to prepare to resume normal 
operations. She stated that these preparations began in mid-2020, shortly after the 
PHE declaration began. Actions include system updates and increased automation, 
outreach and engagement work, and training at the local DSS agency level and at the 
call center. Annecchini stated that verbal authorization by the applicant has been a 
helpful flexibility for navigators and application assisters during the pandemic, and at 
this time it is not clear whether this flexibility will be extended or made permanent.  
 
Shelby Gonzales (Center on Budget and Policy Priorities) asked what data sources 
DMAS is utilizing in the ex parte process. Annecchini explained that ex parte renewal 
is the process of renewing a member’s eligibility without having to send them a request 
for additional information. She stated that Virginia has an automated process for ex 
parte renewals, which obviates the need for local DSS workers to run all the 
information and compare against the data sources manually. She stated that different 
categories of coverage have different flows. Depending on category, data sources 
include SNAP income; Virginia checks against the federal hub as well. Annecchini 
explained that current ex parte rates are between 50 and 60 percent of all cases. 
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Everyone on the case has to be able to go through the ex parte process; if one 
member “falls out” of the process, then the household is automatically sent the 
administrative renewal form. The rates may not be the same during the unwinding 
process as Virginia will be processing a greater number of overdue renewals.  
 
A member asked what kind of public information/reports on the process can be 
expected during the unwinding period. Annecchini responded that monthly data 
reports to the federal government mandated under the CAA will be posted on the CMS 
website and DMAS will likely post them on the agency website as well. Data reported 
will include how many renewals of cases were initiated, how many were successful, 
especially through ex parte, and how many were redetermined each month. 
Annecchini reminded members that because renewal is a two-month process, it could 
be initiated during one month but the outcome might not be known for a couple of 
months. 
 
Gonzales asked about the prepopulated renewal form and what types of translation, 
interpretation and other language access services are available. Annecchini 
responded that if information about the member’s primary language other than English 
is on file, for the most commonly spoken languages in Virginia they will receive the 
materials translated into their primary language. In addition, every mailing that goes 
out has a language access insert with information in the top 17 languages on how the 
member can receive translation and interpretation services.  
 
 
Expiring PHE Authorities – Emily McClellan, Director, DMAS Division of Policy, 
Regulation and Member Engagement (PRME) 
Emily McClellan, Director of the DMAS Division of Policy, Regulation and Member 
Engagement (PRME), provided an update on expiring and continuing policy flexibilities 
associated with the public health emergency. McClellan clarified that the provider 
flexibilities relate to the public health emergency, which is ending on May 11, 2023.  
The flexibilities are NOT related to the end of the continuous coverage requirement. 
McClellan stated that most of the flexibilities that remain in place relate to Home and 
Community Based Services (HCBS) waivers. Some of these will end on May 11, 2023, 
and some will last for an additional six months. McClellan stated that COVID vaccines, 
vaccine counseling, testing, and treatment will remain covered services under federal 
requirements until September 30, 2024. After that, vaccines will be covered as 
preventive services. She directed members to the DMAS website, where the following 
page outlines up-to-date COVID-19 policy information: www.dmas.virginia.gov/covid-
19-response 
 
McClellan explained that Virginia has permanently adopted the following COVID-19 
flexibilities: 

• No co-payments for Medicaid and FAMIS members. 
• Access to many services via telehealth – provider manuals have supplements 

detailing how each service is accessible through telehealth. 
• Electronic signatures are now accepted. 

http://www.dmas.virginia.gov/covid-19-response
http://www.dmas.virginia.gov/covid-19-response
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• 90-day supply allowable for many drugs. 
• Opioid treatment programs may administer medication as take-home dosages, 

up to a 28-day supply. 
• Allowing a member’s home to serve as the originating site for prescription of 

buprenorphine. 
 
2023 Consolidated Appropriations Act (CAA): Key Provisions Affecting Medicaid and 
CHIP Children and Youth – Hope Richardson, Senior Management Analyst, PRME 
Division, DMAS 
Hope Richardson, Senior Management Analyst, DMAS PRME Division, provided an 
overview of provisions of the CAA related to Medicaid and CHIP children and youth. 
Richardson explained that the same federal legislation that de-linked the continuous 
coverage requirement for Medicaid from the PHE also included a number of other 
provisions pertaining to Medicaid and CHIP children’s coverage. 
 
One such provision is a requirement that states provide 12 months continuous 
eligibility for all children in Medicaid and CHIP, effective January 1, 2024. Continuous 
eligibility means a one-year period of protected coverage for the child even if the 
family’s income or circumstances change during the 12-month enrollment period in a 
way that would normally affect eligibility. Virginia does not currently have continuous 
eligibility for children and will take the necessary steps to implement this new 
requirement by the January 1 effective date. Richardson stated that the CAA extends 
CHIP federal funding for an additional two years, through FFY 2029. The CAA also 
includes funding for pediatric quality measures and CHIP outreach and enrollment 
grants.  
 
Richardson then outlined several mental health and juvenile justice-related provisions 
of the CAA. She stated that the CAA establishes a state option to provide Medicaid 
and CHIP coverage to juvenile youth in public institutions during the initial period 
pending disposition of charges (effective January 1, 2025). The federal legislation also 
aligns CHIP rules with Medicaid rules concerning suspension rather than termination 
of coverage while a child is an inmate of a public institution and establishes related 
requirements regarding redeterminations. Richardson explained that, effective January 
1, 2025, the legislation requires states to provide certain required screenings, referrals, 
and case management services for Medicaid and CHIP-eligible juvenile youth in public 
institutions.  
 
Richardson stated that, effective July 1, 2025, the CAA requires state Medicaid 
agencies and their managed care organizations to take steps to address “phantom 
networks” by publishing accurate, updated, and searchable provider directories that 
include information on whether a provider is accepting new patients, the provider’s 
cultural, linguistic, and disability access capabilities, and whether the provider offers 
services via telehealth. The CAA also directs the federal Department of Health and 
Human Services to issue guidance to states and establish a guidance and technical 
assistance center on the continuum of crisis response services in Medicaid and CHIP, 
by July 1, 2025. Laura Reed, DMAS Behavioral Health Senior Program Advisor, noted 
that Virginia was one of the first states to implement a crisis continuum of care in the 
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summer of 2021 based on best practices from the SAMHSA and Crisis Now models. 
She stated that DMAS will closely monitor the forthcoming guidance from DHHS. 
 
P-EBT Provisions of Consolidated Appropriations Act – Jen Cooper, Senior Associate 
Director, Benefit Programs Division, Virginia Department of Social Services 
Cariano introduced Jen Cooper, Senior Associate Director in the Benefit Programs 
Division of VDSS, to provide an overview of Pandemic EBT (P-EBT) provisions of the 
CAA. Cooper explained that P-EBT benefits were established by the FFCRA federal 
COVID-19 response legislation in 2020. She stated that since May of 2020, over $1.7 
billion in P-EBT benefits have been issued to children across Virginia. With the end of 
the COVID-19 PHE, the P-EBT program will end on May 11. Cooper explained that P-
EBT has two components: school-age eligibility and SNAP children under age 6. The 
Virginia Department of Education (VDOE) determines eligibility for participation in the 
school-aged program. They also determine individual student eligibility, based on 
federal guidance. VDSS determines if Virginia will participate for SNAP children under 
age six and determines their eligibility. 
 
Cooper stated that for the 2022-23 school year, Virginia will not issue P-EBT benefits 
for school-aged children. The schools are no longer tracking COVID-related absences, 
which is a requirement to determine eligibility in the school P-EBT program. However, 
VDSS will be issuing P-EBT benefits for eligible SNAP children under age 6. In March, 
benefits will be issued for the months of September, October, and November 2022. In 
April, benefits will be issued for the months of December 2022 and January and 
February 2023. In May, benefits will be issued for March and April, and in June, pro-
rated, partial-month benefits for May will be issued, due to the fact that the PHE will 
end on May 11, 2023. Cooper stated that in order to sunset the program, VDSS is 
updating its public webpage and LDSS websites. Public service announcements will 
be issued and flyers will be distributed through LDSS and schools. 
 
Cooper explained that there will be a summer P-EBT benefit for 2023 applicable to 
school-aged children only. It’s anticipated that these benefits will be issued in July or 
August of 2023. The state has until September 2023 to spend these funds and issue 
these benefits. Funds will be issued for both summer months in a single allocation, for 
a total of $120, and families will have 9 months to spend the funds loaded onto their 
cards. 
 
Cooper gave an overview of actions being taken to address the problem of EBT 
skimming, scamming and cloning. She stated that Virginia experienced a large spike 
of these issues in the fall. Cooper explained that the CAA authorized the potential 
replacement of some EBT benefits that were stolen through card skimming, card 
cloning, or similar fraudulent methods. However, Virginia cannot access these funds to 
replace benefits until certain steps are completed. Cooper explained that these 
provisions apply only to SNAP benefits stolen between October 1, 2022, through 
September 30, 2024. 
 
Cooper stated that EBT Replacement Benefits are only applicable to SNAP benefits, 
which include D-SNAP and Emergency Allotments. Cooper explained that P-EBT 
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benefits are not SNAP benefits and therefore cannot be replaced under the authority 
of the CAA. She stated that the amount of the replacement benefits for a household is 
the lesser of (1) the amount stolen or (2) the amount equal to 2 months of the monthly 
allotment of the household immediately prior to the date on which the benefits were 
stolen. EBT Benefits may only be replaced twice during a federal fiscal year (October 
1 to September 30). Cooper explained that VDSS is working as quickly as possible to 
meet the required provisions of the CAA. The Division of Benefit Programs is working 
with its internal technology partners and LDSS stakeholders to find short-term and 
long-term solutions, and to draft a state plan that is due to USDA/FNS (Food and 
Nutrition Service) by February 27, 2023. Cooper stated that once the plan is approved, 
VDSS will move forward with implementing the solutions. The implementation phase 
may take several months, and at this point VDSS is not able to provide an estimate on 
when Virginia can begin using federal funds to replace benefits. Cooper explained that 
VDSS has also started a multi-phased approach to raise public awareness of the EBT 
scamming, skimming, phishing and cloning problem. This effort includes a social 
media campaign on both Facebook and Twitter, resources on the VDSS public 
website (dss.virginia.gov), and flyers to be distributed via LDSS and community 
partners, which are available in nine different languages. A short video is also being 
developed for distribution across the state.  
 
Cooper stated that the CAA also authorized a permanent Summer EBT program 
starting in 2024. Specific details are pending written guidance from FNS, and Virginia 
will build off technology infrastructure established during P-EBT program to launch the 
new Summer EBT program. 
 

IV. General Assembly Update  
 
Legislative Update – Will Frank, Senior Advisor for Legislative Affairs, DMAS 
Will Frank, Senior Advisor for Legislative Affairs, DMAS, provided an overview of 
legislation tracked by DMAS during the 2023 General Assembly Session, with a focus 
on bills with an impact on Medicaid and CHIP children and pregnant individuals. He 
reminded members of DMAS’ role in the legislative process as a state agency. The 
agency monitors introduced legislation and reviews legislation and budget language 
for the Secretary of Health and Resources and the Governor. DMAS makes 
recommendations to the Secretary and Governor, communicates the Governor’s 
positions on legislation to the General Assembly, and provides expert testimony and 
technical assistance on legislation. Frank stated that 2,863 bills were introduced during 
session. DMAS was assigned 31 bills and, of these, 13 bills passed and 18 bills failed. 
In addition, DMAS commented on 26 bills assigned to other agencies and tracked 
another 107 bills. 
 
Frank described several bills monitored by DMAS during session related to child, 
youth, and maternal health. HB 1919 and SB 1439 did not pass but would have 
required coordination between DMAS and the Department of Corrections to identify 
pregnant individuals in the custody of state correctional facilities who are currently 
enrolled in Medicaid or who may be eligible for Medicaid and ensure that those 
released for the purpose of giving birth or other pregnancy-related care are informed of 
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the steps necessary to obtain coverage for such care. HB 2210 and SB 1327 would 
have directed DMAS to establish a state-funded comprehensive health care coverage 
program for children under 19 years of age who are uninsured and would be eligible 
for Medicaid or FAMIS coverage if not for their immigration status. These bills did not 
pass. Frank also reviewed several key bills introduced during session related to 
Medicaid long-term care, developmental disabilities waivers, and managed care.  
 
Finance Update – Cat Pelletier, Operations Lead for Finance, DMAS 
Cat Pelletier, DMAS Operations Lead for Finance, provided a finance update, 
including an overview of state budget amendments and negotiations to date. Pelletier 
stated that the total DMAS appropriation for FY23 was $20.8 billion, of which $19.8 
billion are Title XIX/Medicaid dollars, and approximately $565 million are CHIP and M-
CHIP (CHIP-funded Medicaid) dollars. Pelletier described the financial impact of 
unwinding. She stated that the quarterly stepdown of the enhanced federal medical 
assistance percentage (FMAP) will begin in April. Because an additional quarter of 
enhanced FMAP was originally assumed in the budget, unwinding and the reduced 
FMAP for Q4 of FY2023 creates a $31 million GF need in the budget. On the other 
hand, looking towards FY2024, DMAS did not assume any enhanced FMAP for the 
fiscal year, so the additional two quarters of enhanced FMAP during the taper creates  
$131 million additional GF savings for FY24. The net impact is a GF savings of $100 
million, which is incorporated into a budget amendment. 
 
Pelletier reviewed Medicaid-related amendments in the Governor’s introduced budget, 
including proposed rate increases, additional DD (Developmental Disability) waiver 
slots, reprocurement of the Medicaid managed care program, extended telehealth 
flexibility for DD waiver services beyond the PHE, and improved access to peer 
recovery support services. Pelletier then reviewed amendments from the House 
Appropriations and Senate Finance committee reports issued in early February, noting 
that these are still subject to change depending on decisions of the conference 
committee. She stated that there were 60 DMAS amendments across the House and 
Senate budgets. These included amendments related to provider rates for consumer-
directed service facilitation, personal care rates, peer mentoring waiver services, 
mental health partial hospitalization and intensive outpatient programs, community-
based behavioral health services, physician rates for primary care and psychiatric 
care, the reimbursement rate for durable medical equipment, and supported living 
residential rates. Amendments also included funding for the Medicaid central 
processing unit and eligibility redetermination contractor and an independent review of 
managed care reprocurement that would push implementation out by a year. Also 
proposed are dental program enhancements, including extending the age for children 
to receive fluoride varnish from non-dental providers from age 3 to age 5. In addition, 
the Senate budget included funding for a state-funded comprehensive children’s 
health care coverage program although the legislation associated with this amendment 
did not pass during session. Another amendment would fund technical assistance to 
school divisions to implement changes to Medicaid reimbursement. Other 
amendments included a Medicaid rate study for behavioral health, a study of a 
potential community health worker Medicaid benefit, and a workgroup on including all 
children’s residential services in Medicaid managed care (a language-only item).  
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V. Committee Discussion of Legislative and Policy Priorities 
 
The Committee discussed legislative and policy priorities for the coming year. Cariano 
shared two questions to kick off the discussion: 
 

o Thinking ahead to next year's General Assembly session, what do you/your 
organization see as emerging or remaining, unaddressed state-level 
legislative priorities for children's health, maternal health, and coverage for 
families? 

o When considering Medicaid unwinding, are there any recommendations or 
suggestions for DMAS/DSS to adapt or improve agency policies, processes, 
and practices in ways that don't require state legislative action? 

 
Kelly Cannon raised the issue of state elections and General Assembly turnover prior 
to the 2024 legislative session, and the higher than usual amount of retirements that 
will lead to a large number of new members without previous legislative experience. 
She asked whether there were potential opportunities for DMAS or CHIPAC to 
educate new members of the General Assembly about the Medicaid and FAMIS 
programs and inform them about issues relevant to the committee’s priorities. Will 
Frank, DMAS, stated that the agency does work with legislators’ offices to provide 
technical assistance and educate the members outside of the active period of 
legislative session. However, there will be a very short window of opportunity prior to 
the start of the 2024 session to reach new General Assembly members. Therefore this 
work will be ongoing during session and beyond. 
 
Ali Faruk (Families Forward of Virginia) expressed interest in Medicaid eligibility and 
enrollment issues facing incarcerated pregnant individuals. Emily Griffey (Voices for 
Virginia’s Children) stated that another topic of interest is provider reimbursement 
rates for children’s services and how this affects access to care. She also stated an 
interest in tracking the MCO procurement and ways this may impact children’s 
services. Denise Daly Konrad (Virginia Health Care Foundation) expressed that she is 
interested in rates for behavioral health services, both outpatient and inpatient. Konrad 
stated that she is interested in better understanding the number/percentage of 
behavioral health providers who accept Medicaid and FAMIS and who work with 
children and youth. Dr. Susan Brown (Virginia Chapter of the American Academy of 
Pediatrics) stated that pediatricians often take on the role of behavioral health 
providers, and therefore looking at the entire workforce of pediatric Medicaid providers 
would be valuable. She also expressed an interest in following efforts to explore a 
coverage option for children who are ineligible for Medicaid and FAMIS due to their 
immigration status.  
 
Shelby Gonzales expressed an interest in continuing to follow the unwinding process 
and advising DMAS and DSS on opportunities to improve the process. Items to track 
might include whether there will be outbound calls and follow-up from Cover Virginia 
for individuals who do not respond, whether prepopulated forms requesting information 
when the ex parte process is not successful are as simple as possible and minimize 
the amount of information requested, and not including requests for SSNs or 
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citizenship/immigration information, as this information was previously gathered. She 
highlighted the importance of language access and simplified, streamlined forms to 
gather data. 
 
Irma Blackwell (VDSS) stated that she is open to relaying ideas and feedback for 
VDSS to expand their outreach approach in partnership with DMAS. She stated that 
CMS has issued guidance with detailed requirements intended to ensure that states 
make vigorous efforts during the unwinding period to reach all members to prevent 
coverage losses and churn for individuals who are eligible for renewal. For example, 
CMS mandates that DMAS not terminate anyone for returned mail until multiple 
attempts are made through additional modes of communication to contact the 
member. There is a requirement to use the national change-of-address database, and 
tracking and documentation of these efforts is required. Blackwell stated that 
individuals who receive a notice of termination will have a 90-day redetermination 
period and if they respond within that timeframe and eligibility is then verified, their 
coverage will be reinstated.  
 
Cariano asked whether committee members would be interested in having unwinding 
updates as part of their materials for future CHIPAC meetings throughout 2023, 
potentially through a dashboard or brief updates by DMAS and VDSS providing data 
about renewals. She stated that when possible, it would be helpful to have this 
information broken down by age and/or category of coverage. 

 
VI. Agenda for June 1, 2023 CHIPAC Meeting 

 
Cariano invited discussion about the agenda for the June CHIPAC meeting, which will 
be an all-virtual meeting. She stated that there is an interest in tracking the efficacy of 
direct member outreach during unwinding. Gonzales reiterated that it would be helpful to 
have periodic assessments about what DMAS and DSS have learned and how they 
have adapted to improve processes as unwinding moves forward. Cannon stated that 
providers will often be called upon to respond to questions regarding unwinding. She 
stated that community health workers (CHWs) can be an asset in this area. She said 
that VHHA has created opportunities to do outreach through the over 100 hospital-
based CHWs in Virginia. Cannon explained that there are even more CHWs that are 
community-based as well as a state association of CHWs, and it would be helpful to 
make sure that CHWs are provided with up-to-date information so their skills can be 
utilized to assist in minimizing coverage losses during the unwinding process.  
 
Natalie Pennywell, DMAS Outreach and Community Engagement Manager, stated that 
DMAS is working with the Virginia Department of Education and the Virginia Community 
Health Worker Association to ensure that these important partners are well informed. 
She stated that DMAS is also working with the MCOs to make sure their CHWs and 
other managed care providers are informed and able to connect members with the latest 
relevant information. Pennywell explained that DMAS has worked with VDOE to 
distribute information to schools across the state and will continue to do so throughout 
the unwinding process. She invited CHIPAC members to reach out to her with additional 
suggestions they have regarding how DMAS can use these and other networks of 
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support to communicate effectively with members. 
  

VII. Public Comment 
 
Cariano invited public comment but none was made.  
 

VIII. Closing 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:02 p.m. 



June 1, 2023 CHIP Advisory Committee Meeting 

CHIPAC Quarterly Enrollment Dashboard 

 Table 1 - CHIP and Medicaid Child Enrollment 

PROGRAM INCOME 
# Enrolled  

as of 4-01-23 
# Enrolled  

as of 5-01-23 

Net 
Increase 

This Month 

% of Total  
Child 

Enrollment 
FAMIS (separate CHIP program)           

Children 0-18 years > 143% to 200% FPL 83,336 83,048 -288 10% 
         
CHIP-Medicaid Expansion          

Children 6-18 years > 100% to 143% FPL 105,031 105,539 508 12% 
           

Total CHIP (Title XXI) Children 188,367 188,587 220 22% 
FAMIS Plus*           

Children 0-5 years < 143% FPL 664,151 663,528 -623 76% 
Children 6-18 years < 100% FPL         

Adoption Assistance  
& Foster Care FPL N/A 

       
16,337 16,365 28 2% 

  Children < 21 years         
Other Medicaid Children** 

FPL N/A 
        

Children < 21 years 45 44 -1 0% 
          

Total MEDICAID (Title XIX) Children 680,533 679,937 -596 78% 

    TOTAL CHILDREN 868,900 868,524 -376 100% 
* Children under 19 enrolled in a Medicaid Families & Children Aid Category. This count does not include the CHIP Medicaid Expansion group. 
** This includes children under 21 enrolled in Medicaid under the care of the Juvenile Justice Department or in an intermediate care facility (ICF-MR). 

 
Table 2 - CHIP Premium Assistance Enrollment 

PROGRAM INCOME 
# Enrolled  

as of 4-01-23 
# Enrolled  

as of 5-01-23 

Net 
Increase 

This Month 
FAMIS Select         

 FAMIS Children < 19 years > 143% to 200% FPL 47 44 -3 
           

 
 

Table 3 - Pregnant & Postpartum Members Enrollment 

PROGRAM INCOME # Enrolled  
as of 4-01-23 

# Enrolled  
as of 5-01-23 

Net 
Increase 

This Month 

% of Total Pg 
Enrollment 

CHIP Pregnant & Postpartum (Total Includes  
FAMIS MOMS & FAMIS Prenatal Coverage) 

> 143% to 200% FPL  

  
 

7,945 
  

  
 

7,890 
 

55 
 

21% 

     
          
Medicaid Pregnant & Postpartum  < 143% FPL 28,212 29,046 834 79% 
            

    TOTAL Pregnant & Postpartum Members 36,102 36,991 889 100% 

 
Table 4 - Family Planning Enrollment 

PROGRAM INCOME 
# Enrolled  

as of 4-01-23 
# Enrolled 

as of 5-01-23 

Net 
Increase 

This Month  
Plan First          

Men & Women ≤ 200% FPL 50,568 51,161 593  
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Coverage Expansions 

1. State-based coverage option for children regardless of immigration status. 

Undocumented children are currently only eligible for Emergency Medicaid and o�en 
struggle to access preventa�ve and ongoing health care. There is no federal match 
available for this group except for services covered under Emergency Medicaid. 2023 
bills (HB 2210 & SB484 ) failed during the General Assembly Session, but funding for the 
program was included in the Senate’s budget. A workgroup and report studying this 
op�on were completed in 2021, as directed by the budget. The study remains 
unpublished.  TCI published an issue brief on this and expanding FAMIS income limits. 

2. Increase the income eligibility limit for FAMIS or FAMIS and FAMIS MOMS. 

Virginia’s income limit for FAMIS and FAMIS MOMS is 205% FPL. The na�onal median 
upper income limit for children’s CHIP coverage is 255% FPL, 266% FPL in Medicaid 
Expansion states. More than a third of the states cover children at or above 300% FPL, 
including neighboring states Maryland and West Virginia. Four other states have an 
income limit of 205% FPL (AZ, NV, UT, and WY) and only 2 states have lower limits (ID 
and ND). 

The na�onal median upper income limit for Medicaid/CHIP coverage for pregnant 
persons is 205%.  

*FAMIS MOMS income limit cannot be higher than the FAMIS children income limit.  

Implementa�on of Current Ini�a�ve/Requirements 

1. Provide recommendations for maximizing the implementation/adoption of the 
Consolidated Appropriations Act provisions related to Medicaid and CHIP coverage for 
incarcerated youth. 

The Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2023 requires states to provide (1) certain 
screenings and diagnostic services 30 days prior to release or within one week or as 
soon as practicable after release and (2) certain targeted case management services 30 
days prior to and 30 days following release to eligible juvenile youth in public 
institutions. It also aligns CHIP enrollment rules with Medicaid enrollment rules, 
allowing coverage to be suspended, versus terminated, when the youth is incarcerated.  

It also gives states the option to provide Medicaid and CHIP to eligible juvenile youth in 
public institutions during the initial period pending disposition of charges.  

CHIPAC could provide specific recommendations for the implementation of the required 
provisions and/or adoption of the optional provision. 

These provisions will be effective January 1, 2025. 

2. Maintain MCO enrollment for Medicaid/CHIP enrolled children who enter residential 
care facilities. 

Currently, children who enter residential facilities are removed from their MCO (most 
children impacted by this are in foster care). DMAS requested budget language to form 

https://lis.virginia.gov/cgi-bin/legp604.exe?231+sum+HB2210
https://thecommonwealthinstitute.org/the-half-sheet/its-time-to-cover-all-kids/
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a workgroup to study this change in their 2023 budget decision package, it was not 
included in the Governor’s budget. From the request: 
However, the fee-for-service model continues to pose concerns about effective cost 
management, evidence-based outcome measures, provider abrasion and disenrollment from 
Medicaid. An effective, value-based rate structure is needed that will take into consideration 
value, specialized programs and the needs of youth participating in the services, disconnection 
from the youth’s managed care organization, the need for increased care coordination, and 
discharge planning. 
 
Despite overwhelming research that effective care coordination improves client outcomes while 
reducing costs, these youth are currently removed from managed care and the MCO loses sight 
of them while they are in residential care. Youth in foster care are by far the highest participants in 
the residential treatment services and require high-touch, consistent care coordination. Magellan 
of Virginia is contracted to provide this type of care coordination; however it has not decreased 
the utilization of residential treatment services. Expanding Magellan’s scope of responsibility to 
manage the complex needs of these youth is not possible as the contract is ending in November 
2022. 
 
A carve-in of residential services into managed care would increase oversight and quality, as well 
as discharge and treatment planning for the youth participating in this service. The transition to 
managed care would result in a decrease of the use of non-family-based placements and 
increase access to, and quality of, community-based behavioral health services. This would 
support the Governor’s initiative to improve the Behavioral Health System by aligning with the 
mission and purpose of the Governor’s Safe and Sound Task Force and the Virginia Department 
of Social Services’ Family First Prevention Services Act. 

Streamlining Medicaid Processes for Beter Access 

1. Help eligible pregnant individuals who are medically furloughed enroll in Medicaid/CHIP. 

Incarcerated individuals can be enrolled in a special category of Medicaid that covers 
only federally allowable benefits – specifically inpatient hospitalization. The state has 
established a process for eligible individuals to be enrolled in this category and 
transitioned back into full benefit Medicaid when they are released from incarceration. 
However, the process is dependent upon the facility to help the individual with the 
necessary steps.  

Individuals released on medical furlough are eligible to be enrolled into full benefit 
Medicaid. Community partners who work with pregnant individuals released on medical 
furlough have found that some are not assisted with enrolling in Medicaid or even 
informed that they are possibly eligible and should apply. In some cases, this resulted in 
the individual being uninsured when they gave birth and incurring large medical debt. 
They were unaware of the debt until they were released from incarceration. At this 
point, the individual was outside the timeframe for applying for hospital-based charity 
care or retroactive Medicaid (which is limited to 3 months). 

2. Merging CHIP and Medicaid children's program.  

Virginia currently operates a children’s Medicaid program (children 0-5 years with 
income < 143% FPL and 6-21 years with income < 100% FPL); a CHIP-funded Medicaid 
program (children 6-18 years with income >100% and <143% FPL); and a separate CHIP 
program called FAMIS (children 0-18 years with income >143% and <200% FPL). Moving 

http://publicreports.dpb.virginia.gov/rdPage.aspx?rdReport=OB_DocView&Param1=80718744
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the FAMIS children into CHIP-funded Medicaid would ease the administra�ve burden of 
administering separate programs for children and increase the benefits available to 
children now enrolled in FAMIS. This would also transi�on children in FAMIS Select to 
the HIPP for Kids program, a more robust premium assistance program.  DMAS issued a 
legisla�ve report on this subject in 2021 and submited a budget request to make this 
change. From the request: 
Merging the CHIP and M-CHIP programs for children will fully eliminate cost-sharing, offer an 
improved benefit package for all children while allowing equitable access to the complex care 
services currently available CCC Plus for children currently enrolled in FAMIS, and allow all 
children access to the EPSDT benefit. 
 
This change will allow for the phase out of the FAMIS Select premium assistance program and 
the transition of the approximately 70 children into the more efficient and beneficial HIPP 
program. 
 
This will provide more financial assistance for families who choose to enroll in commercial or 
employer-sponsored coverage while remaining cost-effective for the state and reducing 
administrative burden for DMAS. 
 
This request will create administrative efficiencies and ensure equitable benefits and health care 
access to all children served in Virginia's medical assistance programs while enabling Virginia to 
collect significant federal drug rebates that are available under Medicaid but not under CHIP. 
Finally, this change would alleviate compliance challenges presented by strict federal guardrails 
on enrollee cost sharing for CHIP, including tracking annual maximum out-of-pocket limits and 
ensuring compliance with federal mental health parity law. 

3. Multi-year continuous coverage for children through an 1115 Demonstration Waiver.  

The Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2023 requires all states to implement 12-
months continuous coverage for children enrolled in Medicaid and CHIP under the age 
of 19 by January 2024. Some states have gone beyond this, Washington and Oregon 
have approved 1115 waivers to provide continuous coverage to children from the time 
of enrollment through the age of 6 and 2 years of continuous coverage to children older 
than 6. Oregon’s waiver also provides 2 years of continuous coverage to most adults. 

4. Expand presumptive eligibility. 

VA currently utilizes Hospital Presumptive Eligibility (HPE) to expedite the enrollment of 
likely eligible individuals in need of medical care. Individuals enrolled through HPE are 
enrolled from the day the determination is made to the last day of the following month. 
They must submit a full Medicaid application to remain enrolled beyond the end of the 
HPE period.  

States can authorize other “qualified entities,” such as health-care providers, clinics, 
community-based organizations, enrollment assisters and schools, among others, to 
conduct presumptive eligibility. Allowing entities that regularly interact with Medicaid 
eligible populations and have access to their financial information, such as FQHCs and 
Head Start programs, could expedite the enrollment of eligible individuals prior to them 
entering a hospital. These organizations have ongoing relationships with the individuals 

https://rga.lis.virginia.gov/Published/2021/RD835
https://rga.lis.virginia.gov/Published/2021/RD835
http://publicreports.dpb.virginia.gov/rdPage.aspx?rdReport=OB_DocView&Param1=72840520
https://ccf.georgetown.edu/2023/05/01/expedited-cms-approvals-in-washington-and-oregon-can-further-minimize-coverage-disruptions-aid-unwinding/#:%7E:text=Washington%20the%202nd%20state%20to%20adopt%20continuous%20coverage,in%20Medicaid%20for%20children%20from%20birth%20to%20kindergarten.
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they serve, making it easier for them to provide assistance with the subsequent 
Medicaid application and any related verification requests. 

5. Express Lane Eligibility (ELE) using SNAP data for enrollment and redetermination.  

ELE allows states to use eligibility data from other programs, such as SNAP, to 
streamline Medicaid and CHIP enrollment and renewal processes for children. Seven 
states use ELE and MD recently passed legislation to implement the program. This 
would allow children enrolled in SNAP but not Medicaid to be identified and easily 
enrolled in Medicaid.  

Additional Benefits 

1. Medicaid reimbursement for Community Health Workers. 

2. Medicaid reimbursement for Home Visiting services.  

General Recommendations: 

1. Reimbursement rates (further discussion needed to narrow this down) 

2. Potential recommendations related to school health services expansion: 

• Provide funding for technical assistance to local school districts, DOE-DMAS 
collaboration. 

• Provide funding for additional requirements related to tracking and data 
reporting. 

• Provide support to facilitate schools’ participation. 

3. Behavioral Health (Right Help, Right Now) 
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 Organization Representative Contact info 
1. Joint Commission on 

Health Care* 
Jeff Lunardi 
Executive Director 
 
 
 
3-year term: Dec. 2020 – Dec. 2023 

Joint Commission on Health Care 
P.O. Box 1322 
Richmond, VA 23218 
 
804-786-5445 
JLunardi@jchc.virginia.gov 

2. Department of Health* Jennifer O. Macdonald 
Director, Division of Child and Family Health 
 
 
 
3-year term: March 2021 – March 2024 

Virginia Department of Health 
109 Governor Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
(804) 864-7729 
Jennifer.Macdonald@vdh.virginia.gov  

3. Department of 
Education* 

Alexandra Javna 
Student Services Specialist, Office of Student 
Services 
 
 
 
3-year term: Sept. 2022 – Sept. 2025 

Virginia Department of Education 
Office of Student Services 
P.O. Box 2120 
Richmond, VA 23218 
 
(804) 786-0720 
alexandra.javna@doe.virginia.gov 

4. Virginia Department of 
Behavioral Health and 
Developmental Services* 
 
 
 
 

Hanna Schweitzer 
VMAP Program Administrator 
Office of Child and Family Services 
 
 
3-year term: Dec. 2021 – Dec. 2024  

Virginia Department of Behavioral Health and 
Developmental Services  
P.O. Box 1797 
Richmond, VA 23218 
 
hanna.schweitzer@dbhds.virginia.gov  

5. Virginia Health Care 
Foundation* 

Emily Roller 
Director, Health Insurance Initiatives 
 
 
 
3-year term: Dec. 2021 – Dec. 2024 

Virginia Health Care Foundation 
707 East Main Street, Suite 1350  
Richmond, VA 23219  
 
(804) 828-5804 
emily@vhcf.org  
 

mailto:JLunardi@jchc.virginia.gov
mailto:Jennifer.Macdonald@vdh.virginia.gov
mailto:alexandra.javna@doe.virginia.gov
mailto:hanna.schweitzer@dbhds.virginia.gov
mailto:emily@vhcf.org
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6. Virginia Department of 
Social Services* 

Irma Blackwell 
Medical Assistance Program Manager 
 
 
3-year term: March 2021 – March 2024 

Division of Benefit Programs 
Virginia Department of Social Services 
801 East Main Street, Richmond, VA 23219 
 
(804) 584-6763 
i.blackwell@dss.virginia.gov  

7. Virginia Poverty Law 
Center 

Sara Cariano 
Senior Health Policy Analyst 
 
Chair 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

Virginia Poverty Law Center 
919 East Main Street, Suite 610 
Richmond, VA 23219  
 
(804) 332-1432 
Sara@vplc.org 

8. DMAS Board Member Michael H. Cook 
Chair, Board of Medical Assistance Services 
 
Partner and Co-chair, Health Care Group,  
Liles Parker PLLC 
 
2-year term: June 2022 – June 2024 

Liles Parker, PLLC 
2121 Wisconsin Avenue, NW 
Suite 200 
Washington, DC 20007 
 
(202) 298-8750 
MCook@lilesparker.com  

9. Medical Society of 
Virginia 

Dr. Nathan Webb, MD, MS, FACOG 
Assistant Professor, Department of Obstetrics & 
Gynecology 
 
 
2 year term: Dec. 2021 – Dec. 2023 

VCU Health 
P.O. Box 980034 
Richmond, VA 23298 
 
(804) 828-1809 
Charles.webb@vcuhealth.org 

10. Center on Budget and 
Policy Priorities 

Shelby Gonzales 
Director, Enrollment and Outreach 
 
 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

Center on Budget and Policy Priorities 
1125 1st Street NE 
Washington, DC 20002 
 
(202) 408-1080 
gonzales@cbpp.org 

mailto:i.blackwell@dss.virginia.gov
mailto:Sara@vplc.org
mailto:MCook@lilesparker.com
mailto:Charles.webb@vcuhealth.org
mailto:gonzales@cbpp.org


 
 
 

* Member organizations required per Code of Virginia                                                                                                                                     6-1-23 

11. VCU Health Dr. Tegwyn H. Brickhouse, DDS, PhD 
Chair, Dept. of Dental Public Health and Policy 
VCU School of Dentistry 
 
 
2 year term: Dec. 2021 – Dec. 2023 

Dept. of Dental Public Health and Policy 
1101 E. Leigh Street 
Richmond, VA 23298 
 
(804) 827-2699 
thbrickhouse@vcu.edu 

12. Virginia League of Social 
Services Executives 

Michael J. Muse 
Director 
 
 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

Stafford County Social Services 
P.O. Box 7 
Stafford, VA 22555 
 
(540) 658-8744 
Michael.muse@dss.virginia.gov 

13. Families Forward 
Virginia 

Ali Faruk 
Policy Director 
 
 
 
2-year term: December 2021 – December 2023 

Families Forward Virginia 
8100 Three Chopt Road, Suite 212 
Richmond, VA 23229 
 
(571) 217-1092 
afaruk@familiesforwardva.org 

14. The Commonwealth 
Institute for Fiscal 
Analysis 

Freddy Mejia 
Deputy Director of Policy 
 
Vice Chair 
 
2-year term: June 2022 – June 2024 

The Commonwealth Institute for Fiscal Analysis 
1329 E. Cary St. #200 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
(804) 396-2051 x106 
freddy@thecommonwealthinstitute.org   

15. Voices for Virginia’s 
Children 

Emily Griffey 
Chief Policy Officer 
 
 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

Voices for Virginia’s Children 
1606 Santa Rosa Road, Suite 109 
Henrico, VA 23229 
 
(804) 649-0184 
Emily@vakids.org  

mailto:thbrickhouse@vcu.edu
mailto:Michael.muse@dss.virginia.gov
mailto:freddy@thecommonwealthinstitute.org
mailto:Emily@vakids.org
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16. Virginia Association of 
Health Plans 

Heidi Dix 
Senior Vice President of Policy 
 
 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

Virginia Association of Health Plans 
1111 E. Main Street, Suite 910 
Richmond, VA 23219  
 
(804) 648-8466 
heidi@vahp.org  

17. Virginia Chapter of the 
American Academy of 
Pediatrics 

Dr. Susan Brown 
 
 
 
2-year term: March 2022 – March 2024 

 
(804) 363-7732 
Gollobrown@gmail.com 

18. Virginia Hospital and 
Healthcare Association 

Kelly Cannon 
Senior Director, VHHA Foundation 
 
 
 
2-year term: June 2022 – June 2024 

Virginia Hospital and Healthcare Association 
4200 Innslake Drive, Suite 203 
Glen Allen, VA 23060 
 
(804) 212-8721  
kcannon@vhha.com  

19. Virginia Community 
Healthcare Association 

Martha Crosby 
Programs and Business Lead 

 
 
 

2-year term: December 2022 – December 2024 

Virginia Community Healthcare Association 
3831 Westerre Parkway, Suite 2 
Henrico, VA  23233-1330 
 
(804) 237-7677  
mcrosby@vcha.org  

 

mailto:heidi@vahp.org
mailto:Gollobrown@gmail.com
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